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Meeting Update

PLEASE NOTE!
The room we hold our monthly meeting in has changed!

We are now located in the southwest corner of the Recreation Center. Enter through the front doors
and turn left into the hallway past the first room. Continue all the way to the end of the hallway and

turn right. Our new meeting room is the last room on the left.

The October Monthly Event will held
at the Redwood Recreation Center!

Saturday October 21st, 2023
10:00 AM - Noon
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2023 Division Elections

 

Guidance from the By-Laws:

The Board of Directors serve a term of two full fiscal years. The Superintendent and two Directors
(Seat A and Seat C) serve terms beginning the first day of odd numbered fiscal years, and the
Assistant Superintendent, Treasurer, and two Directors (Seat B and Seat D) serve terms beginning
the first day of even numbered fiscal years.

Eligible members may declare their candidacy for an office at any time between the opening of the
October event and the close of the November event, by notifying theElection
Committee of their intent. Each candidate may also submit a photo, and a 250
word (or less) candidate's statement, to be published in the issue of the
Division newsletter that immediately follows the November event.

Each candidate is entitled to run for one elected office.

To be eligible to hold or run for an elected office, a candidate must reside
within Division territory, be a member of the NMRA in good standing, and hold
a membership classification in the NMRA that grants them the right to vote. The voting will take
place on-line and at the December 18th Meeting. You may if you wish send your nominations via
email to luther7664@comcast.net at the appropriate time.

A SPECIAL ELECTION ISSUE will be sent out on November 30, 2023 and you will have until
6:00PM December 15, 2023 to cast your vote online. At the December 18th meeting, ballots will be
available to those who did not vote online. The winners will be notified and announced at the
December meeting.

Positions available this election:

Assistant Superintendent

The Assistant Superintendent performs the usual duties of an Officer of a non-profit corporation.
He/she will preside over Division and Board meetings that the Superintendent is unable to attend,
and is responsible for membership records, recruiting, and retention efforts. If there is no Show
Chairman, the Assistant Superintendent will assume the responsibility of Show Chairman until a
chairman has been assigned. The Assistant Superintendent has responsibility for cataloguing the
division property and its whereabouts – computer, projector, screen, signs, banner, 2019
Convention Display, etc.

Treasurer
The Treasurer performs the usual duties of a Financial Officer of a non-profit corporation, presents a
financial report at Board Meetings, presides over Division and Board meetings that both the
Superintendent and the Assistant Superintendent are unable to attend, and develops the Division's
budget for review and approval by the Board at annual meeting. The physical and financial assets of
the Division are the responsibility of the Treasurer.

Board Members (2)
The Board of Directors perform the usual duties of Trustees of a non-profit corporation, and fulfill
assignments made by the Board of Directors. Oversight of the Superintendent, the Assistant
Superintendent, and the Treasurer is the responsibility of the Board of Directors.

Other Information
It is proposed that the top vote getter will win Board Seat B and the second top voter getter will win
Board Seat D.

The election committee consists of Rick Luther, Chairman and Kevin Anderson.

If you want to run for any office, then please contact  a member of the committee by November
18, 2023. Please bear in mind that this is to be a friendly election, not a duel to the death. There is
much work to be done in many areas to help the division become the best it can be.

Also, it would be nice to have a few words to add below your candidacy letting the voters know who
you are and why you would like to serve. Again, send it and a picture (if you like)
to  luther7664@comcast.net  or call 801-973-7030 and please leave a message.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Learn Something New

Presentation

The Restoration of 4420 at the Evanston Roundhouse
Presnted by Steve Ewing

The Union Pacific No. 4420 is a Class S-4 0-6-0 steam locomotive. It was
built in 1914 by the Lima Locomotive Works for the Union Pacific Railroad (UP). It was designed to
work as a switcher for the UP for most of its career.

Presentation

Finding the Junction City
Presented by Ron Davies

A detailed story of the events that led up to the selecting of the  junction city
between the Central Pacific and Union Pacific railroads for the first

transcontinental railroad and the driving of the golden spike at Promontory Summit, Utah on May 10,
1869.

Special Event
Presentation
"Potpourri” of electronic circuits and devices
Presented by Mike Dean

Mike's presentation will include Arduino based DCC command stations, auto-reversers, circuit
breakers, occupancy detectors, and frog juicers. He will also describe the power distribution,
occupancy detection and signaling system being used by the Wasatch N Scale club during train
shows.

Christmas Party
Presented by Northern Utah Division

In the spirit of the season, we would like everyone to bring a treat to share (dessert or meal-type
food) and a wrapped gift for the Gift Exchange. It can be something funny or even practical that you
no longer have need of. The gift should preferably be train-related but it doesn’t need to be. Let's
have some fun!

Presentation

Layout Water Effects
Presented by Blane Holbrook and Geoff Carter

Tips, tricks and techniques on creating creeks, rivers, waterfalls, ponds, and
lakes for your layout. Hip waders are optional!

Presentation

Mini-Dioramas
Presented by Kevin & Bekki Anderson

The Mini Diorama Circus is coming in February. For those who would like to
participate please contact us so that we have an accurate count of how many

diorama bases we will be needing. Call or text Kevin and Bekki Anderson at 801-842-7471 and let
us know your name and if you want a straight or curve diorama and we will add you to the list. We
need to know by January 2024. Build your own mini diorama and in March we will have a popular
vote contest with prizes for the best mini dioramas. Blank dioramas with track attached will be
available at the clinic during the February NMRA division meeting. Now’s your chance to try out
those techniques you’ve been wanting to learn.

Presentation

Steamtown National Historic Park
Presented by Phil Brueck

Steamtown National Historic Site is a railroad museum and heritage railroad
located on 62 acres in downtown Scranton, Pennsylvania, at the site of the former Scranton yards of
the Delaware, Lackawanna and Western Railroad (DL&W). Many locomotives and freight and
passenger cars are on display.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just “building
trains in your basement!” This month’s selfie is a 2-in-1.
I took one when we started running trains at the Fall
Festival in Saratoga Springs at Shay Park, then another
on one of the last runs of the night. It was a great night! I
usually like riding as conductor or driving the train but
most of my assignment was line control. We tried out a
new system and it worked really well. Some of the time
it seemed a little crazy but in years past the wait had
been over an hour and this year people said 10-15 min.
I’d say that’s an improvement! I had a great time talking and joking around with the kids and parents
and sharing my enthusiasm for trains. I believe we gave around 1200 rides. It was a lot of fun!

I will be traveling during this month’s meeting. In fact, I
don’t know how accurate this map is but I’ll be on several
of those trains on that crazy map! Several others I know
will also not make it so if there is someone willing to video
the presentation I will upload it to our Youtube channel.
Let me know.

Coming up is the Intermountain Train Expo, the annual
train show hosted by our Division. A SignUp Genius email
was sent out. I appreciate those who have signed up but
we have a lot more spaces to be filled. If you didn’t get
the email and want to sign up, contact Mark Reviea at
mareviea@gmail.com It’s a lot of work putting on a show
and every little bit of help from as many as possible
makes it go smoother and more enjoyable for all! Even if
you are there with another club we ask that you help with
some of the division jobs as well that way we can enjoy
the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585 
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Presentation - Three Mini Clinics

How to Make Dirt
Presented by Dave Sealy

Have you been looking for a way to get the correct color of dirt or ballast? Dave provided us with a
few easy steps on how to do exactly that. All you need is buckets to collect the dirt, a baking pan to
kill all the little creatures in the oven, and a selection of sifters to reduce the size of dirt to the final
size you desire. Easy Peasy!

Electrical Trouble Shooting
Presented by Geoff Carter

Trouble shooting electrical problems on your layout can be one of the most  frustrating and time
consuming activities. Learning how to correctly use a VOM (Volt Ohm Meter) makes that frustration
a little easier. Geoff provided us with a basic breakdown of the different types of VOMs, setting,
symbols and how they work. The most important tip is to be careful around 120 volts. The results
can be shocking!

Venting a Spray Booth Indoors
Presented by Rick Luther

Being able to use an airbrush to paint models is a great time saver and provides for an even smooth
coat. The fine mist that is created while airbrushing is not only a health hazard, but can leave a fine
coat of paint on everything. One answer is to use a paint booth and some sort of venting system for
the paint. If you don't have a dedicated way to vent outside then this technique may help. The parts
list is very simple: a 5 gallon bucket, a blue furnace filter, a 4" clamp, a Dryer Dock, duct tape and
screws, washers and nuts. Adding about 3"-4" of water in the bottom of bucket will catch the paint
and keep it from getting into the air. This technique is ONLY to be used for water based paints!
Alcohol or enamel based paints may cause fire or ignition issues with the fan in the paint booth.

You can view past clinic information at the link below

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/
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Intermountain Train Expo News

2023 Intermountain Train Expo

Only two more weeks from out next Division Event before we host the best hands-on train show
along the Wasatch Front.

We can’t put this show on with only a handful of willing volunteers. Look in your email for an
invitation to go to Sign-Up Genius to volunteer for one of the many slots to help put on the show.
Even though you may be there with one of the model railroad clubs or vendors, see if you can work
in a shift or two to help out.

Davis Conference Center
1651 North 700 West
Layton, Utah 84041

Friday
6:00 AM to 3:00 PM = Setup
3:00 PM to 9:00 PM – Ticket Selling, Demolition Derby, Tree Clinic, Sue’s Craft Table

Saturday
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM - Ticket Selling, Demolition Derby, Tree Clinic, Sue’s Craft Table
5:00 PM to 0:00 PM – Take Down

No matter where you serve, you are guaranteed to have fun.

DON'T FORGET TO ENTER THE MODEL CONTEST!

Show off your best work of the past year and get those models ready for the People's Choice
awards. The entry window will be on Friday the 3rd from 3PM - 4PM. Voting will happen from 4pm
on Friday to 3pm on Saturday. Vote count and awards will take place from 3pm - 5pm on Saturday.
You can pickup your models from 5pm - 6pm on Saturday.
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Achievement Program

I’m pleased to have a few more people working on their AP. It’s more
work for me but I enjoy it. Helping others to improve and expand their
skill set is rewarding. Let me know if you have questions. Often I will
refer you to the NMRA website for specific requirements but usually I
can clarify something if you have a question. Hey, I’m not here to do
it for you but to help guide you along the path.

My next “new” personal project could qualify for several areas in the
AP. One aspect that I have enjoyed so far is doing research. That
and sharing my ideas at both the OT&W and Division meetings I got some good feedback, insight
and new ideas on the direction I want to take it. I reaffirmed the idea that collaboration can make the
project better.

I’m sure you have heard of the term proto-freelance. There are several definitions but in general it is
the idea of following common practices of real world railroads to create our miniature railroads. In
this case I am using an exact track plan of a freight yard built in the Bronx and building it as though it
had been built in San Francisco. You may have seen the version built by Fast Tracks owner Tim
Warris. I followed along as he began building it over 20 years ago thinking that one day I would build
my own version.

I grew up near San Francisco and have a lot of West Coast railroad equipment already so
“transplanting it to the West” was a great idea someone else came up with. One aspect of the Bronx
terminal is that cars are brought in on a car float. Another thing that I have always wanted to model.
In my research I found that San Francisco and other Bay Area cities used car floats for their early
operations. Some of the tugs are even still in use today. You can even find their exact current
location on marine maps on-line!

I’ve also always wanted to build a big yard. This is a pretty compact area but I estimate when totally
full, it can hold over 80 cars! Of course you would need to have not that many to easily do switching,
which is another thing I really enjoy. Free-mo and loops (often seen at train shows) don’t always
offer much in the way of switching. I enjoy running long trains but switching is a lot of fun too. With
several car floats, a freight house with 13 stalls, in addition to open tracks where goods can be off
loaded, there is plenty to do in the form of operations. Being able to connect to a Free-mo or loop
layout is an added bonus! That way others can operate and have fun with it too!

We will see how long this project takes but for now I have begun and am having fun. I know I have
the skills to make the complex track work, among other things required to make it work, like
woodworking for the base, scratch-building the structures and electronics to make it all work. I also
know I will learn more skills along the way.

There has been at least one guy already say, “I want to be a part of this,” so if you have ideas about
how you can help, let me know. I know what he can do to help. If you are interested too, let’s talk
and figure out how we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Member Spotlight

Member Spotlight : Keith Osojnak
By Lowel Didas

Keith first got interested in model railroading when young when he and his
brother got a cab ride with their dad and granddad, in the cab of an F7.
When Keith was 9-10 yrs old, he started an HO scale layout in his
basement. He discovered that he could do more with HO than Lionel that
was already in their basement.

Later in life, his daughter asked for her own bedroom whereupon he was
evicted from the basement to a shed in the backyard. After reestablishing in
the shed, his daughter decided to vacate her room. He stayed in his shed.
Currently his layout is DC. But DCC is on the horizon. Keith and his wife Trish reside in Cottonwood.

He has been married to the lovely, Carolyn Chase, for over 50 years.
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UTOCO Tank Cars

The UTOCO tank cars are here!

Remember back in 2019, when we hosted the NMRA National Convention? We were going to offer
these tank cars in HO, N, and Z scale but due to unforeseen circumstances in China, we had to
cancel that project. Not to fear, we have had a special run of 300 HO tank cars (50 each in six
different road numbers) delivered by InterMountain Railway Co.

They come with metal wheel sets and Kadee couplers and the outstanding quality InterMountain is
known for.

There will never be another run of these cars so get them while you can. They will be available at
the next Division Event on Saturday, October 21st and the 2023 Intermountain Train Expo on
November 3rd & 4th at the Davis Conference Center in Layton. The prices for these limited edition
cars are:

$50.00 each for one
$45.00 each for two
$40.00 each for three or more

We will accept payment via Credit Card (preferred), cash, or check.
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Division News Items

GET ONE BEFORE THEY'RE GONE!
We have a few unspoken for HO Scale 40' Bamberger Wood side boxcars from Accurail. You can
have one of your very own limited edition
boxcars for $45.00. If you buy more than
one you will pay only $40.00 for each car.
For those buying more than one, you will
get a decal sheet that allows you to
renumber the cars.

Drop a note to Geoff Carter
at gkc450219@gmail.com and he will bring
them to the next Norther Utah Division
Event. Credit card is preferred, but we will
take cash (exact change only).

This will be the last run of these local
railroad gems!

Intermountain Train Expo 2023
Davis Conference Center
1651 N 700 W
Layton, Utah
November 3rd & 4th, 2023
Fri, 3 Nov: 3:00pm to 9:00pm
Sat, 4 Nov: 9:00am to 5:00pm
http://intermountaintrainexpo.com/

Hostlers Model Railroad Estate Sale and Silent Auction
Saturday November 11th, 2023
10:00 AM – 12:30 PM
Newgate Mall
3651 Wall Ave., Ogden, UT

6 Estates in total. N scale to G scale. Hundreds of pieces of new and used equipment. DC and DCC
and sound locomotives available.

Doors open at 10:00 A.M. Admission/Registration fee $2.00

Rocky Mountain Region Convention
Rails Along the Rio Grande 2023
Albuquerque, NM
November 10-12, 2023
2023 Rocky Mountain Region Convention Link
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RIP Marty Petersen

Marty Petersen
1966 - 2023

We unexpectedly lost a wonderful man on September 17, 2023.
Marty was born in Battle Creek, Iowan on October 29, 1966. He was
the son of Karen and Jim Hoffman and Gary and Sandy Petersen.
Marty lived his life in Nebraska, Iowa, and Salt Lake City.

Marty received a bachelor's degree in political science and several
associate degrees from the University of Utah. Marty was very
interested in learning and had a lot of books.

Mary had many interests including traveling to Europe and making
many friends in the German nation. He loved to visit southern Utah
and Colorado. He was also involved with the Barnum and Bailey
Circus. Marty also had a passion for railroads and with this passion,
he also was involved in model railroading and spent much of his
time volunteering at the Midvale City Museum.

Marty's real love in life was his love for his Shetland Sheepdogs. Throughout his life, he was the
proud friend of six Shelties. We know they will all be waiting for him at the Rainbow Bridge.

Marty's modules will need to be moved from the Midvale City Museum. If you are interested please
contact his dad, Gary, with any questions. slsgdpetersen@msn.com
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Region Polo Shirts

Rocky Mountain Region Polo Shirts
are now available!

You can order your very own polo shirt at this link: Daylight Sales

You can choose Cool Grey or Royal colors.
NMRA members can save 10% using the code: nmrax20

Besides clicking on the link you can just go to Daylight Sales.net, scroll down on the left to NMRA
then on the second page is the Rocky Mountain Region NMRA shirt.

It has the new logo designed by our own Rick Luther!
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2023 RMR Annual Convention

2023 RMR Annual Convention

RAILS ALONG THE RIO GRANDE

November 10-12, 2023
Albuquerque, New Mexico

For full registration info click here

Convention Hotel
Marriott Pyramid North, Albuquerque, NM
Convention Room Rate $131/Single

Full Convention Registration:
Primary $70 early / $75 normal / $80 late
Household Family Member $45
Non-NMRA Primary Registrant Additional Fee: $20
includes Saturday & Sunday breakfast buffets
includes Friday & Saturday evening refreshments

1 Day Convention Registration
Primary $50 early / $55 normal / $60 late
Household Family Member $30
Non-NMRA Primary Registrant Additional Fee: $20
includes one breakfast buffet
includes one evening refreshments

CONVENTION NEWS
Registration Update: Current Registration rate has been extended to October 13th, to coincide with
our Special Hotel rate at the Albuquerque Pyramid Mariott.  The special hotel rate ends after
October 13th. Be sure to use the enclosed hotel link to get our special rate, and credit for our
convention room nights. If you want to add extra days to your hotel visit, first book through the link,
and then we can work changes with our Hotel coordinator.

Layout Tours: We have currently 3 layouts to be open, volunteered from Buzz Lenander, Art
Lorenz and Doug Gary. Thank you, Rio Grande!

Clinic Docket: To date we have the following initial clinics lined up:

Advanced Tools & Tips – Doug Geiger
Iron & Steel: The Industry – Doug Geiger
How to Operate Your Steam Locomotive Prototypically – Gary Myers & Tom George
D&RGW 3rd Division – Monarch Branch – Gary Myers
Prototype Photography – Gary Ratay
Durango & Silverton NG Railroad – Mike May
NMRA Western Director Mike Mackey

Let us know if you have a Layout or Clinic available!
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO 100% NMRA club meets the second Saturday of each Month 10:00am - 11:00am (summer)
12:00pm - 4:00pm (remainder of year), at the 132 S 800 W SLC UT in the Sugar Space Arts. Contact Jon Thomas, Treasurer at
Thomas.JT@Yahoo.com for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/home.html

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

Midvale Model Railroad Club - The Midvale Model Railroad Club (formerly know as E Mo) is a free model railroad club meeting at the Midvale
Museum on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12 noon to 2:00 pm. We are building HO, HOm and HOe modules and set up on and off in the
Midvale Museum. We are located at 350 west Park Street off of Jefferson Street from Center Street in Midvale Utah. Contact Marty
@ https://www.facebook.com/EmoUtah

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem) at 7:00
pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. For more information contact Club Communication specialist Mike Nelson by email at:
i_m_loco@hotmail.com or 801-368-9132. Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Blaine Holbrook
Treasurer: Neil Mahoney
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
Board of Director: George Bell
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Looking for a volunteer
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Looking for a volunteer
Layout Tours: Bob Connolly
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Lowel Didas
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA
| Redwood Recreation Center 3060 Lester Street |
West Valley
City, UT 84119
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